
	Regular Meetings are the 3rd Thursday of each month unless otherwise posted.

May meeting will be held on 5/19 at the McDaniel Farm Creamery 614 S. College Rd.  6:15 for food.
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Our monthly meeting turnout has been great.  We’re going to be playing musical chairs with our meeting place for a little while.  First we met at Fat Tony’s (too noisy), then at the Reel Café (too expensive for room rent), then it was Sticky Fingers (too crowded and noisy), this month it is McDaniel Farm Creamery (large private room, but no beer), then we will try Oleanders in June (balcony semi enclosed room).  Maybe we should settle on a regular meeting place or maybe rotate around among the successful places.


I decided to go for a short drive in the Healey this morning.  My granddaughter’s day care was going to the Zoo down on Carolina Beach road, and I went along to keep my youngest granddaughter occupied.  It was 9:30, 68 F, sunny and a beautiful morning.  I sailed right on by the Zoo, and before I realized it, I was past snow’s cut.  I didn’t care. I had a great excuse for driving my car and was really enjoying it.  Turned around and made it back to the Zoo.  The kids and other adults were envious of my nice top down drive.  That short drive was the highlight of my day, and made me vow to take advantage of more simple opportunities like that to get out and enjoy my car.


I have been having conversation with the advertising manager for the Rover dealer about the upcoming show on at the dealership on June 25.  They seem to be going all out this year with a well-advertised “Shrimp Boil”, which should bring plenty of people to help us enjoy our cars and the day.  I hope all of you can attend.


Just returned from the first annual “Rims on the River” car show.  It was a great time.  Over 100 cars ranging from blown 500 HP hot rods to un-restored 34 Ford Cabriolet to our antiques and sport cars.  The location worked very well, with lots for all to do besides look at cars.  The best part was there were lots and lots of visitors.  Thanks to all that attended.



Bill
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Gathering in the Blue Ridge

April 22-24, 2005, Dobson, NC

Trudy Williamson

The weather for this weekend away wasn’t too promising. They were calling for severe rain and low temperatures. This news may have kept some of our members from attending but we do have a few die hards. In attendance were John and Trudy Williamson, Chris and Cindy Moore, Dale and Linda Masters, George and Belvidere Hodnett, and Terry and Janet Smith. The Williamson’s and the Moore’s were planning on caravanning with a short stop in the Winston-Salem area to drop off Brian Moore at his Aunts for the weekend. The Masters in their Mini were going to follow the Hodnett’s in their recently acquired green TR3. They were a bit apprehensive about such a long drive but they made it with flying colors. The only complaint we heard was that they had some sore tails. The Smith’s met up with us later at the hotel.

Our drive was pleasant and the weather beautiful Friday morning. Our goal was to arrive early enough to get our registration packets and join in on the scenic tour of the Blue Ridge Parkway scheduled for 4pm. The plan worked perfectly until 4:15pm. It began to rain but being the troopers we are, full speed ahead. Once we hit the winding roads it began to pour and the roads were washed out so we decided to head back.  I never realized our convertible had so many leaks. Mentioning this to John, his response was to throw me a towel he kept in the back while saying, “start wiping”.  The town of Mt. Airy graciously opened their quaint downtown for the car participants so since the rain put a crimp in our drive we headed in that direction. You have to understand that this town rolls up the carpet at 6pm but all the shops stayed open until 8pm for the car show in town. Of course the restaurants normally stay open later. The town even blocked off Main Street so we could have up front parking. Talk about an accommodating town.
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We had a wonderful dinner at Panos Restaurant/North State Winery. This building had recently been converted from a hardware store to a winery/restaurant.  A great old place.

Once our poor waitress got everyone’s order right, (Linda’s at dessert time) we had a great meal.  The owner was gracious enough to take our group on a private tour of the facilities followed by a wine tasting. All bellied up to the bar like they were old pros.  Lets just say quite a few bottles of wine were purchased. Once everyone had his or her fill of wine we headed back to the hotel. The walk to the car was-yeah-dry and looking good for Saturday.

Saturday morning everyone was up and at it early. The sun was out and it was a beautiful morning. After breakfast Dale and Linda left earlier than the rest of us to set up his tent to sell his books. (For those of you who haven’t read his book-your missing a good one) The rest of the hotel was out in the parking lot wiping the rain off and shining up those pretty cars. The caravan left at 9am for a beautiful drive to the Shelton Vineyards where the car show was being held. This is one of the most beautiful locations for a car show to be held.

Once everyone was settled in his or her spots for the day the fun began. The show had a wide variety of cars and vendors. We were also able to tour the winery and enjoy their wine tasting. Are we beginning to sound like a bunch of winos or what? Their facilities were gorgeous and our cute young tour guide made it a lot of fun. Chris and John did an awful lot of flirting for that extra taste of wine. 
On our way back to the cars we passed a Mini Cooper that had a trailer attached named Min One. The reason
it caught our eye was on the backside of the trailer it was a bar, keg, tap and all! This could be our future club project? By this time in the afternoon it had turned somewhat cooler. That cold front had finally made it our way. After finding out that the B-B-Q dinner held after the show would be outside it suddenly became very cold. If it hadn’t been so windy it would have been more comfortable. The Master’s and the Hodnett’s had planned on attending the dinner which was being held between 6-8pm with the awards ceremony at 7pm. The Williamson’s and Moore’s went elsewhere for dinner but had planned on returning at 7pm. When we arrived at 6:45pm we thought we might be at the wrong place, everyone was leaving. It was so cold that they served dinner early as well as having the awards presentation. Wondering if possibly we might have won anything we were told that a very small woman had accepted our plaques. Of course this small woman was Linda Masters and she made her own presentation. John and Trudy Williamson had won second place and Chris and Cindy Moore had placed first in the rubber bumper MGB category. Congratulations to Chris and Cindy. Two out of five isn’t too bad of a representation for the club? We gathered back at the hotel to warm up and visit with the other clubs and discuss all the days’ happenings. A great (cold) day had by all. Never did see Terry and Janet again until morning. 

Since the Blue Ridge drive was rained out Friday the Williamson’s and the Moore’s decided the take the drive Sunday morning before heading home, besides the MG’s wanted to let their horses run. The ride was beautiful, funny thing though, it SNOWED. I’ve never ridden in an MG while it snowed. At first we thought it might have been petals from the dogwood trees. The further up into the mountain we went they become full fledged snow flakes blowing side ways. All I can say is I’m glad my heater worked.

I had a wonderful weekend and really enjoyed everyone’s company. Looking forward to doing it again real soon preferable in warmer weather with the top down but I’ll take a weekend away with my husband and friends any way I can.

The Triumph Club of the Carolinas put on a fun filled, well-planned car event. We look forward to attending next year and hope that more of you will be able to join us.
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"L am not sure, but it sounds like
the problem is the fieel pump.”





Coming Events
	May
15th – British Classic Car Meet, Virginia Aviation Museum, Richmond, Va, Reg 9-1 PM, Contact Gary Kinney (804) 527-2190, gkinney@aol.com
21st –.Brookgreen Gardens & Red Oak Tavern
RSVP to John & Trudy Williamson by May 11th. 910-371-3222
22th Bluegrass Austin-Healey Spring Tour 

This is a warm-up for British Car Week! Tour of the Blueridge Parkway begins in Cherokee, North Carolina and ends in Waynesboro, Virginia. This tour begins on May 22 in Gatlinburg, Tennessee and will finish May 27 at Waynesboro at the I-64 interchange. 

Please contact Bob Thurman at: rrthurman@tva.gov 

June
04-05 25th Annual British Car Day South

Car Show: Sunday, June 5, 2005 

 Rally: Saturday, June 4, 2005
 Touring and sight-seeing:  Saturday, June 4, 2005

Location: Dan Nicholas Park, Salisbury, N.C.

Host Hotel: Hampton Inn, Salisbury, N.C., 704-637-8000

Contact:     Registration: Ann & John Jones, 704-843-5821, www.carolinahealeys.com
10-12 at Virginia International Raceway under
Gold Cup Historic Races* VIR is located 20 miles southeast of Danville, Virginia right on the Virginia/North Carolina border. 

16-19 Watkins Glen International Raceway under HSR* Watkins Glen is located in upstate New York at the southernmost tip of Seneca Lake. 

24-26 Mid-Ohio Sportscar Course under SVRA* Mid-Ohio is located 70 miles north/northeast of Columbus, Ohio near the town of Lexington.


	June – cont’d
25th  Cape Fear Rover show  - Lunch provided.

details to be announced soon.
26-July 1 Conclave in Winston-Salem N.C. (This is a non-race event.) In addition to the great group racing at these events, the sanctioning bodies have granted the AUHC all-Healey feature races!!! 

July
9th – Classy Chassis Car Show, Poplar Grove Plantation, Scotts Hill, NC, Reg. 8 – 12 PM, Contact (910) 686-9518, www.poplargrove.com
August

Tba – Lunch @ Cristophers with North Carolina MG Club
September

  Dates tba Southeast regional MG Fall Festival,  Dillard Georgia,  Contact Dennis DeLoatch,770-321-6849,www.peachtreemg.com
15-18 – Six Pack Trials, Little Switzerland, NC

Kevin & Lori Andrews 919-742-9209
30 – 1 Autumn in the Mountains, Hendersonville, NC www.autumninthemountains.org
October

8– North Carolina MG Car Club, Triangle British Classic Car Show, Details tba
1-3  Annual Fall British Car Festival,  Waynesboro, VA,  Michael Brittingham,  540-456-8436,  www.svbcc.net

14 – 17 EURO 2005 Auto Festival,  BMW Zentrum Visitors Center, I-85, South Carolina,  Betty Harbison, 864-814-1078

www.euroautofestival.com
November

5th  BMCCF Brits at the Battleship, Paul Buckner  910-755-6099,  

www.bmccf.org


BMCCF

Minutes of April 21st Meeting at Reel Cafe

President Bill Massey called the meeting to order at 7:15, with 34 members attending.

ANNOUNCEMENTS


The JUNE meeting will be at OLEANDER’S (formerly Annabelle’s) on Oleander Dr.

We will continue to rotate meeting places and see if we can decide on a permanent place.


CAR FOR SALE: Car Wilson has a ’75 SPITFIRE (project car) available for $500.

Call him for details.

REPORTS PRESENTED


Linda Masters gave the TREASURER’S & MEMBERSHIP Reports. March balance 

was $1,425.68 plus .12 cents interest, and $29 deposit equals $1,454.80, less, $55.40 out-

standing check equals ending balance of $1,399.40.  There are 99 indiviual members, and

50 families.  


BATTLESHIP SHOW.  Paul reported he is firming up the committees, and the 

brochure is ready for printing.


NEWSLETTER. Dale will be taking over the website.  Art Gowan will be moving to

Georgia for a promotion.  We will miss him and thank him for all the work he did.  Dale still

needs articles for the Newsletter.


ACTIVITIES. Terri Smith has retired and now will take over responsibility for making

arrangements for club activities.

NEW MEMBERS


New member Eric Hunt (’62 Mini Cooper) was introduced.  Emmett Sugg was intro-

duced (TR3-A) even though he has been a member of long-standing. 

MOTIONS MADE AT THIS MEETING 


Minutes of the previous meeting were published in the Newsletter, and Terri Smith

moved to accept them as printed. Ingrid Sorenson seconded, motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS


The show at ROVER Dealership in Wilmington has bee re-scheduled for June 25th.

Lunch will be catered by Sticky Fingers. 


Some members will be going to the “GATHERING” in Dobson, NC April 22-24.


April 30th, RIMS ON THE RIVER has 12 cars registered so far.

NEW BUSINESS


Trudy described the joint trip with CHARLESTON CAR CLUB.  We will meet at 

Murrell’s Inlet.  There will be a choice of activities:  Brookgreen Gardens or Huntington

State Park.  We will have lunch at Royal Oak Tavern.  RSVP TO TRUDY OR JOHN

WILLIAMSON  by May 11th.  (910-371-3222).  The restaurant needs a headcount. Dale

will email all members with the trip information.


Bill read a list of FUTURE EVENTS.  We are trying to re-schedule the ROBERSON

WILSON rally for June 25th.  June 26 – July 1 Austin Healy, MG, Triumph ATLANTA

SHOW details will be listed in the newsletter. Bill distributed free passes to tour the

Battleship.  


Dan has purchased a CAR DOLLY for cars 42 inches or wider.  It is available to

all members  for a donation to the club.  It will be stored at Terri Smith’s estate.


POPLAR GROVE SHOW is July 9th  9AM to 4PM. 

NEXT MEETING


Next month’s meeting on May 19 will be at MCDANIELS FARM on College Road

across from UNCW. Meeting will begin at 7:00.  Come early to eat.

Motion to Adjourn


Gale Massey made a motion to Adjourn this meeting, seconded by Linda Masters.

Respectfully submitted.    Estelle Samel.   
Classified Ads
	Creative Ads
CUSTOM SILKSCREENING
 T-SHIRTS, SWEATS, JACKETS, HATS, BUMPER STICKERS, VINYL, PLEXIGLASS, NOTEBOOKS
 CHRIS MOORE
100-C EASTWOOD ROAD
WILMINGTON, NORTH CAROLINA 28403
910-791-0035
	Greenside Mews
Classic British Auto & Repair
D. C. Masters
610 Olde Point Rd.
Hampstead, NC 28443
(910) 270-7762
dcllmasters@earthlink.net

	“FREE” 
To a good, or bad for that matter, home!!
Air operated bumper jack, can be used to elevate heavy things really high.  If you’re tricky you might be able to rig up a neat car lift.  Also a torpedo kerosene heater.

Dale 910-270-7762

	AUTOWORKS, INC.
Foreign & Domestic Auto Specialists
We service all types of vehicles 
From 1950’s to 2004
Carl Wilson, Terry Tracy
(910) 791-5074
6748 Market St.
Wilmington, NC 28405
Technical advice for members!

	MGB FACTORY AIR CONDITIONING SYSTEM and AKK TURBO UNIT

The A/C system includes the compressor, underdash moldings for both sides, built in fan and condenser / evap. unit  The turbo is a new bolt on unit made by AKK, Germany  The A/C is $560.00,  The Turbo is $525.00
Selby Jones: (919) 467-4426 (Raleigh)
	BMCCF NAME TAGS
 Official BMCCF nametags are required at all events or when you are representing the club.
Originally ordered name tags are now available from Linda Masters (910) 270-7762
 $4.50  Pin Clasp
$7.00  Magnet Clasp

	FOR SALE

---4--- 15”  Wire Wheels With Tires in excellent condition- $500 ,Healey 3000 full tonneau cover fits1963-1967-$150, MGB full tonneau cover for high back buckets-$125 ,MGB boot cover -$50 ,TR6 boot cover -$50 ,All covers are like new. .MGB luggage rack -$50 ,MGB 1968 engine, needs work -$100 , New WINDSHIELD for Healey 3000 1963-1967 still in shipping box - $200. Power 
amp with cable 500 watts and Boston speakers make offer. Various car covers (COME SEE) and various Austin Healey 3000 parts

PLEASE CALL JEFF STARLING AT 791 -9981 OR 231-3254
	1950 MG – TD
Non Restored,  Body & Frame solid with no rust.  New wiring Harness with signal lights installed,  100% engine rebuild with special MOSS Chrome moly crankshaft

Runs & drives great.
$15K

Contact :  Neal Turner  (910) 231-1882
 

	1965 MGB
 Less than 2000 miles since restored late 1980's. Early 1965 - pull door handles. Original wires, stainless exhausts, electronic ignition,  red with black interior. Great chrome. Rust free. Spares. All records and receipts. $7000 firm.
 Billy Rae Scott
 395-2925
	The Body Under the Bonnet

A mystery novel for lovers of classic British cars.

Contact D. C. Masters
(910) 270-7762 or www.thebodyunderthebonnet.co


BIRTHDAYS 





George Hodnett


5/15
Leo Lawson



5/3

Bill Massey



5/27

Dan Samel



5/23

Sharon Boldt


5/17

Janie Foss



5/18

Jessie Guttierreze


5/7

ANNIVERSARIES
John & Linda Althouse

5/23
Dale & Linda Masters

5/23

Paul & Evelyn Buckner

5/19

Jane & Kieth Elmore

5/7

Art & Marilyn Gowan

5/28

David & Dorothy Reynolds
5/25

Dan & Estelle Samel

5/30

Terry & Janet Smith

5/26

Lynn & Carl Wilson

5/29
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?????
HOT NEWS
There were eleven of us BMCCF’ers nicely lined up at the recent Rims on the River bash in Wilmington.  A nice British car turnout among lots of flashy rods and muscle cars.  However!!!  One of our members. Edie Cutler, had previously registered for the AACA car show also being held at Westfield Mall on the same day.  Since she didn’t want to waste her fee money, she elected to attend that show in her MG-TD.  

Darned if she didn’t win a lovely second place trophy in her class.  Congratulations Edie.  It’s a good thing when BMCCF can be represented and recognized at various events around town.
Congratulations are in order for Gary Foss.  He recently rescued a back to nature bound MGB and made a really nice driver out of it.  Gary’s new MG had been sitting in the weeds on route 210 for a number of years and he had the perseverance to harass the owner into parting with the car.  Just proves that if you keep your eyes open and aren’t afraid to tackle a project you can still come up with some nice finds.

Did I just say “nice finds?”  How about a squirreled away MGA with a good solid body that just needs some new paint and minor mechanics to make a good driver. At a better than fair price to boot.  Sound too good to be true?
The next time you see Carol Millinix, ask her about it.  Better be ready to listen for a while though, she’s proud of her new baby.

Seems like BMCCF has quite a few members slaving away on project cars at present.  Wayne Bennet is making progress on his TR7,  Eric Hunt has recently adopted a Mini that he and his father are restoring.  John Williamson is bringing a TR6 to life and wondering when he will have time to work on his Datsun, and  Don Sorensen is still working on his MG- TD.  Who says we don’t have our quota of club gearheads.
If you’re working on a project or know someone who is, contact me and I’ll make sure to list it here.
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Be a long time before that new MINI will be able to do this!!!
BMCCF

D. C. Masters

610 Olde Point Rd.

Hampstead, NC 28443

Please Send This To: 




 FIRST CLASS
Trudy, wondering which Rolls could replace the MG











Sampling the Wine at Old North State








